
The  Alinsky  accomplishments
of the queen of corruption
Truly evil people don’t just hurt others. They take pride in
the pain they cause and then try to blame their victims.

“If you want to remain on this detail, get your f**king ass
over here and grab those bags!” Hillary to a Secret Service
Agent who was reluctant to carry her luggage because he wanted
to keep his hands free in case of an incident.” — From the
book The First Partner, p. 25

Why We Must Vote for Trump

There are some in our electorate who are still unhappy that
Cruz didn’t win. They have vowed to not vote for Trump, and in
effect, are casting a vote for Hillary. In voting for anyone
other than Mr. Trump, we could easily end up with the vile and
deceitful Hillary Clinton as president. Truly, this election
is our last chance to turn America around. Our children and
grandchildren will pay the price if we allow Hillary back in
our White House. We simply must put aside any discontent, and
cast a ballot for America and for our children’s future.
Slavery under the caliphate and Sharia, is not what I want for
my descendants. 

The Two Main Spoilers

Gary Johnson is running on the Libertarian ticket. He is the
former governor of New Mexico. He is strongly pro-abortion and
pro-Constitutional Convention.

Then there’s “Never Trump” Evan McMullin, the former chief
policy director for Republicans in the U.S. House of
Representatives, and former CIA operations officer. He is a
CFR member, has also worked at Goldman Sachs, as well as a
volunteer refugee resettlement officer for the United Nations.
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Fellow Mormons, like Beck and Romney, are backing McMullin,
along with the Never Trumpsters like Erick Erickson. 

Apparently these people believe in thwarting the will of the
people to save America from Mr. Trump, thus giving us the most
corrupt women in American politics, not to mention the influx
of millions more illegals and Islamic refugees.

The Unlikeable Sister Frigidaire

Edward Klein, in his latest book, Unlikeable, states that Bill
had Hillary take lessons from the Clintons’ friend, Stephen
Spielberg, in how to be more likeable. So Spielberg supplied
Hillary with acting coaches to help her when she had to give a
speech. Unfortunately, she didn’t like it, and she has
remained her cold, abusive self. 

Truly this pompous woman has not changed much since high
school; she has just become more vicious and vitriolic than
she was as a teen. Some students respected her, but many did
not like her. She never picked up awards for Miss
Congeniality. They described her as “chilly,” and even called
her Sister Frigidaire. 

At a high school soccer game during cold weather, Hillary
commented to a competitor on how cold it was. “I wish people
like you would freeze to death,” said the girl. 

When Hillary asked how the girl could feel that way when the
girl didn’t even know her, the young soccer player responded,
“I don’t have to know you to hate you.” 
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Hillary just couldn’t understand
that maybe there was something about her that the other girl
just didn’t like. (Page 33, Hell to Pay).

Hillary’s Past “Accomplishments”

This ill-tempered, violent, loud-mouthed, hateful and abusive
woman wants to be your next President, and have total control
as Commander-in-Chief of our Military, the very Military for
which she has shown incredible disdain throughout her public
life.

Remember her most vile comment about Benghazi: “What
difference at this point does it make?”

It made a lot of difference to the families of those who died.
Their pleas for help went unanswered, and security was told to
stand down. Tig Tiegen and Mark Geist refused the order, and
went to help, nearly losing their own lives.
Meanwhile, Hillary Clinton went to bed.
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The Lessons of Watergate

Another little insight into Hillary comes from the
book, Without Honor: Crimes of Camelot and the Impeachment of
Richard Nixon, where Jerry Zeifman, who was Chief Counsel for
the Judiciary Committee, states that he fired her for
repeatedly lying and stealing records that were essential to a
fair trial of Nixon, because the documents implicated
Democrats in illegal actions during the Camelot years. Is this
true? I’m not certain of that.

There’s another very interesting tidbit to this beginning of
Hillary’s career. In Barbara Olsen’s book, Hell to Pay, she
tells about what Hillary learned in working Watergate, and how
it came into play 20 years later.

John Doar, a liberal Republican, was special counsel in charge
of the House Judiciary investigation of the president, and
took a liking to Hillary Rodham who worked long hours in a
cramped office. She had Doar’s confidence. Zeifman, on the
other hand, stated, “It seems to me that Haldeman and
Ehrlichman are crude amateurs at arrogance in comparison to
the more polished and sophisticated arrogance and deceit of
some of Doar’s assistants.”

Nixon ended up being his own worst enemy. John Connally, the
most trusted member of Nixon’s cabinet had told him to gather
the tapes in the Rose Garden and proudly burn them. Barbara
Olsen stated that from the standpoint of Machiavellian
tactics, of course, Connally was right. Had Nixon burned the
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tapes, he would have been seen by his supporters as standing
up for the rights of the presidency, and daring his tormentors
to impeach on the remaining evidence. Nixon thought he could
survive by admitting half of the truth. Goldwater later
actually convinced him to resign for the good of the country.

Nevertheless, Hillary witnessed the path that led to Nixon’s
ruin. She and her husband later demonstrated what she’d
learned as the final lesson of Watergate and that was that any
compromise with a criminal investigation is fatal. So, what
did they do? They obfuscated, stonewalled, denied the
undeniable, destroyed evidence, and attacked the accusers. 

Alinsky Taught Hillary Well

This is exactly the same thing that Hillary is doing today
with the email debacle and the Clinton Foundation. It is the
same thing that she did with Benghazi, and Libya,
Whitewater, Travelgate, Troopergate, Paula Jones, Monica
Lewinsky, Vince Foster’s suicide, Juanita Broaddrick, looting
the White House, Filegate (FBI files on enemies, Chinagate
(the sale of high-tech secrets), landing under sniper fire,
missing law firm billing records, Pardongate (Remember the
Rich’s), and countless other scandals she’s wormed out of by
using the tactics she learned from her good friend, Saul
Alinsky, and from a front row seat in Watergate and watching
Nixon’s mistakes. 
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Hillary has the innate ability to slither out of any
situation. She’s very skilled at it. Recently she said, “To
every survivor of sexual assault…You have the right to be
heard. You have the right to be believed. We’re with you.”

When someone in the audience at a town hall asked, “If all
alleged rape victims should be believed, what about your
husband’s accusers?” She named three of them.

Hillary’s very slick answer was, “Well, I would say that
everyone should be believed at first, until they are
disbelieved based on evidence.”

See what I mean?

Conclusion

The fifth rule in Saul Alinsky’s dozen Rules for Radicals, has
been successfully used by Hillary Rodham Clinton, many times
throughout her life.

* RULE 5: “Ridicule is man’s most potent weapon.” There is no
defense. It’s irrational. It’s infuriating. It also works as a
key pressure point to force the enemy into concessions.

She’s used it against her enemies, against her competitors,
against her husband’s paramours, and she’s using it every day
of the campaign, just as she’s used every other Alinsky Rule
all her life. She learned them early under the tutelage of her
Park Ridge Methodist youth minister, Don Jones, who introduced
her to Alinsky, and Marxism. Up until Jones’ death in 2007, he
would occasionally travel with Hillary as her “spiritual
advisor.”

The seeds of this woman’s actions, attitudes, and beliefs were
planted early on, in 1961. She has become even more skilled
than Alinsky ever imagined. It is another reason that she must
be defeated. Our nation simply cannot endure and survive four
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years of her corruption, much less eight.


